



## MY NEIGHBOURHOOD



AGENDA ITEM NO.12

### Henleaze, Stoke Bishop and Westbury on Trym NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> June 2013

**Report of:** Andrew McGrath – Communities & Neighbourhoods

**Title:** Area Co-ordinator

**Contact Telephone Number:** 0117 9036436

#### RECOMMENDATIONS. The NP is asked:

- To note the updates from the last forums
- To note the latest meeting schedule and advise the AC in its updating
- To note brief updates on current NP concerns

#### 1. Updates from Forums

Three successful Forums held in May. The discussion topics held are set out below.

Next scheduled Forum dates are as follows:

Stoke Bishop – 7pm Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> October. Cedar Park School  
Westbury-on-Trym – 7pm Tuesday 22<sup>nd</sup> October. Venue 35  
Henleaze – 7pm Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> October – Henleaze Library

For full meeting notes and other information, visit the NP website:

<http://www.activenp.co.uk/>

## Westbury-on-Trym Neighbourhood Forum Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> May 2013

The meeting opened at 7.00pm

**Present:**

Cllrs: Alastair Watson, Geoff Gollop

Officers: Andrew McGrath, Gary Brentnall

Ward Representatives: Alan Aburrow, David Mayer (Chair)

Apologies: Sue Boyd

Approximately 25 residents attended

Detailed notes of the meeting can be found at the website above.

Discussions on the evening included foxes, the 20mph rollout across the NP3 area, and local planning issues. The meeting also discussed various issues relating to the recently re-furbished Co-op, including the Costa Coffee franchise in the store.

The following issues raised at the forum are being followed up by Councillors and officers:

	<b>Issue/Priority</b>
<b>1</b>	Stoke Lodge Adult Learning Centre is at risk due to potential plans to cut the service city-wide. People were urged to approach the mayor and the council if they wish to lodge their objections
<b>2</b>	Controlled explosion on Coombe Dingle Sports Ground by Bristol University. No one locally was made aware of it. Residents want reassurance that it will not happen again.

## Stoke Bishop Forum Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> May 2013

**Present:**

Councillor John Goulandris and Councillor Peter Abraham.

Officers: Andrew McGrath, Gary Brentnall, Helen Wigginton,

Mike Baugh, Sue Lutkenhouse, PC Paul White, PCSO Paula Perry

Ward Representatives: Tony Hoare (Chairman), Gay Huggins, Alan Preece and Wendy Hull

Approximately 40 members of the public

Detailed notes of the meeting can be found at the website above.

Discussions on the evening included Trees, the development of the play area on Stoke Lodge, local planning issues in the Stoke Bishop area, including a short discussion on the development dairy site on Parrys Lane, 20mph consultation

## **Henleaze Forum**

### **Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> May 2013**

**Present:**

Councillors: Clare Champion-Smith, Glenise Morgan

Reps: Simon Tomlinson, Maggie Clark, Joyce Fey

Officers: Andrew McGrath, Gary Brentnall, Terry Bullock, Mark Sperduty,  
Helen Wigginton, Mike Baugh

Approximately 50 members of the public

For more detailed notes please go to the website above

The ward was due to hold an election. There was one nomination, Maggie Clark, who was duly selected to be the ward's elected rep for the coming year.

Other topics discussed included: Resident Parking Schemes, a police update, proposed 20mph speed limit rollout and updates on par projects.

The following issues were raised at the forum:

Lorries delivering to the Co-op on the Henleaze Road are often forced to park opposite and quite often reverse without someone supervising. This is dangerous. Suggested solution: Andrew to write to Co-op asking them to ensure reversing lorries are supervised

The corner of Co-op is often very messy. Suggested solution: Andrew to write to Co-op

Stoke Lodge Adult Learning Centre is under threat. Please contact your councillors and the Mayor to protest at this

## 2. Future meeting dates

	<b>Cycle 4 (2013/14)</b>	<b>Cycle 1 2013</b>	<b>Cycle 2 (2013/14) Provisional</b>	<b>Cycle 3 (2013/14) Provisional</b>
<b>NP</b>	Monday 17 <sup>th</sup> June Venue tbc 7.00pm	Thursday 26 <sup>th</sup> September Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> December Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 10 <sup>th</sup> March Venue tbc 7.00pm
<b>NP Pre meeting</b>	Monday 10 <sup>th</sup> June Venue tbc 5.30pm	*Thursday* 19 <sup>th</sup> September Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 25 <sup>th</sup> November Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 3 <sup>rd</sup> March Venue tbc 5.30pm
	↕	↕	↕	↕
Henleaze Forum	Thursday 16 <sup>th</sup> May Henleaze Library 7.00pm	? ? ? ?	Thursday 24 <sup>th</sup> October Venue tbc 7.00pm	Thursday 23 <sup>rd</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
WoT Forum	Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> May Venue 35 7.00pm	? ? ? ?	Tuesday 22 <sup>nd</sup> October Venue tbc 7.00pm	Tuesday 28 <sup>th</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
SB Forum	Wednesday 15 <sup>th</sup> May Stoke Bishop Primary School 7.00pm	? ? ? ? ?	Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> October Venue tbc 7.00pm	Wednesday 29 <sup>th</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
Well Being Fund	Wednesday 8 <sup>th</sup> May Venue tbc 5.30pm	Wednesday 4 <sup>th</sup> September Venue tbc 5.30pm	Tuesday 29 <sup>th</sup> October Venue tbc 5.30pm	Tuesday 11 <sup>th</sup> February Venue tbc 5.30pm
Comms Working Group	Monday 13 <sup>th</sup> May Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 2 <sup>nd</sup> September Venue tbc 5.30pm	Monday 4 <sup>th</sup> November Venue tbc 5.30pm	
Transport Working Group	Wednesday 17 <sup>th</sup> April Venue tbc 7.00pm	Thursday 25 <sup>th</sup> July Venue tbc 7.00pm	Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> October Venue tbc 7.00pm	Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> January Venue tbc 7.00pm
Environment Working Group	Thursday 25 <sup>th</sup> April venue tbc 2.00pm	Thursday 5 <sup>th</sup> September venue tbc 2.00pm	Thursday 7 <sup>th</sup> November Venue tbc 2.00pm	
Working Group for Older People	Thursday 6 <sup>th</sup> June	Celebrating Age Festival Monday 1 <sup>st</sup> July Bradbury Hall Henleaze URC		
	Monday 24 <sup>th</sup> June			

### **3. Stoke Lodge Playground**

Please see the attached notes from the last Environment Working Group and check the website above for the notes from the Stoke Bishop Forum. After a number of delays and changes of project manager, this project is now progressing. The school consultation will begin before the end of June. The BCC project designer/architect has been appointed and has already made one site visit. The NP will be updated as often as possible.

### **4. GBBN works – White Tree Roundabout**

A review of traffic flow has been promised for the inward-bound Westbury Road traffic. Whilst anecdotal reports say the traffic flow is better since the bus lane was reduced in length and works in the area have reduced, flows still need to be formally measured. BCC Highways officers stated at the recent Henleaze Forum that a review will take place by Autumn this year.

### **5. Devolved services update**

All of the latest positions regarding budgets that are devolved to this NP are featured in the Annual Business Report. Annual budgets for the coming year are featured in the AGM report tabled by the Democratic Services Officer.

### **6. Development of Filton Airfield and Cribbs Causeway**

As members of the NP will be aware, a public consultation on the proposed development of Filton Airfield was held on Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> June. If available, a verbal update on the consultation events and their outcomes will be provided to this meeting. If this isn't possible, information will be provided to the NP as soon as possible.

### **7. Action Plan update**

An Action Plan is currently being developed for the NP. Each of the Working Groups will be asked to endorse and adapt the relevant parts of the plan. The AC will bring this plan to upcoming meetings. Once completed, the NP will be asked to endorse it.

## **8. Neighbourhood Working**

NP members will recall that a report outlining the upcoming Neighbourhood Working (NW) process was tabled at the last NP meeting. It is intended that each Neighbourhood Partnership will choose a list of priorities that the NW teams will be tasked with delivering. This will supersede other plans such as Community Safety Plans and Waste Plans.

The new Neighbourhood Coordinator for the north Bristol area (including HSBWOT) is someone most of us know well – Hayley Ash. Hayley will be setting out how to identify and manage this NP's priorities in coming weeks. This work is likely to include attending the next round of forums to ask residents to help identify their priorities. Hayley will then present a report to the September NP, asking the NP to agree a list of priorities. From that point on, Hayley and the Neighbourhood Working Team members will be tasked with achieving those targets. Regular update reports will be provided to the NP.

## **9. 20 MPH rollout consultation**

An update of the discussions that took place at the recent round of neighbourhood forums is provided in the Transport Working Group report. The formal consultation phase in this area ended on Saturday 8<sup>th</sup> June. Officers from the relevant team will attend the September NP meeting with the outcomes of the consultation, and the proposed speed limits for the area's roads.